Wilkin's PTO Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 11, 2017

Meeting was called to order by Shannon Hampson

Condolences that Dr. Shepherd was unable to present tonight as he was ill.

Board elections were held.

Jodi Norsworthy nominated Amber Berglund. Shannon Hampson nominated Becki Tinder. Amber Berglund won the vote for President. Katie Jackson nominated Becki Tinder for Vice President. Shannon Hampson nominated Meredith Porter for secretary. Becki Tinder nominated Shannon Hampson for treasurer. All were voted in.

The new board is:

President-Amber Berglund

Vice President - Becki Tinder

Secretary - Meredith Porter

Treasurer – Shannon Hampson

Motion was made by Shannon Hampson and seconded by Anna Kelly that officer's take office immediatelly. Motion passed.

Anna Kelly motioned to approve the February meeting minutes. Becki Tinder seconded. Motion passed.

Principal's Report from Mrs. Schulz

Willkins recently had the district Facilities Team assess our building. They found the following issues that need addressed: new roof, bathrooms need updated or redone, new windows on several classrooms, and the parking lot needs new lighting to provide increased safety at night.

Alice training has been ongoing in the classroom with our children and start 4/17 different grade levels will walk to the evacuation site which is the Marion YMCA.

As many parents have requested, next school year there will be more parent nights to provide a face to face meeting with teachers. They have approved parent nights in August/early September for the first meeting, in turn, they have shifted the open house back to November to provide a third face to face.

As many of you know, Mrs. Schulz has turned in her resignation as principal effective the end of June. There are many candidates that will be interviewing and touring our school in the next few weeks. We hope to hear an announcement of who the new principal prior to the end of the school year.

Treasurer's Report from Shannon Hampson

Boxtops and HyVee receipts have all been gathered and turned in with the results for both unfortunately, being under what was budgeted for this year. However, we have remained far under budget in our field trip account which helps make up the difference.

Wilkins has had very successful Restaurant night's and are hoping to continue this trend through the end of the school year!

As school enrichment, the district had Orchestra Iowa come and perform for our students, in turn, the PTO provided the performers with lunch.

The Carnival is coming up on Friday April, 21. Flyers have been sent home with the students. We have several great items for the silent auction and the basket raffle is ready to go!! We do need help the week of the carnival with setup of games and pre-carnival prep if anyone is available. We are also asking for help to setup the carnival on Friday at 3pm. Luckily, the Soda Students will be running most of the games.

Meeting concluded and Adjourned